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New Local Government Pension 

Scheme regulations expected to permit 

investment in derivatives could be 

made before the end of the year 
Last November, the Government launched a consultation on proposals to introduce a 

new approach to the investment strategy in the Local Government Pension Scheme 

(LGPS) and published the draft Local Government Pension Scheme (Management 

and Investment of Funds) Regulations 2016 for consultation. 

 
The proposals were developed in 

response to a 2014 consultation on 

opportunities for collaboration, cost 

savings and efficiencies and follow 

the Government's announcement at 

the end of last year that local 

authorities should develop proposals 

for pooling assets. 

Of particular interest to those in the 

investment banking sector is that, if 

passed as currently drafted, the new 

regulations will specifically name 

'derivatives' as a permitted investment 

for LGPS funds. This would therefore 

open up the derivatives market to a 

counterparty type which has 

previously had only a limited ability to 

make use of derivatives. 

At the same time, however, the draft 

regulations may limit LGPS funds' 

ability to enter into stock lending 

arrangements, although it is not clear, 

at this stage, whether this is an 

intentional divergence from the 

current position.  

While the consultation closed in 

February and a response and final 

form regulations are still awaited 

(such that the final regulations could 

change on this point), a recent 

Government publication gives an 

indication of when the new 

regulations are expected to be made. 

Last week, the Department for 

Communities and Local Government 

published guidance to help 

administering authorities of LGPS 

funds with the preparation of their 

'investment strategy statements' 

(which they will be required to prepare 

and publish under the new 

regulations). 

This guidance makes reference to the 

new regulations being introduced 

'later this year' and notes that 

investment strategy statements must 

be published by 1 April 2017. (It is 

expected that the new regulations 

would therefore need to come into 

force a reasonable time in advance of 

this). 
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